
���������	
��������
����������������	
���	����	���� ��
	�����
�����	�	
�������
���	����������������������� ��

�� 

 �� ���� �� �� �� �� �� ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ��

 �� �� �� �� �� ���� ���� �� �� 

 �� 		 		 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ��   ��

 
����������	
���
������������
����������

������
�	� ���������

������
������

!! �� �� ���� �� ��"" �� �� �� ���� �� ���� �� ##���� 

 �� �� �� 

 $$�� ��%%�� 		 

 ��&&�� �� ���� �� �� �� �� �� �� '' ��
This year marks one decade since Christ the Redeemer Church began 
worship services and we Wilsons moved out to pastor the church! 
We’ve been told that only one in three church plants in the USA makes 
it to this age, so we are so grateful to God for causing this congregation 
to thrive. Here are a few notes we received for our 10th anniversary: 
 

“We miss you almost every day. It is so funny how military kids let go 
of people and places they love while holding onto the memories. We 

laugh at me carrying Emmy through the parking lot while she wailed, 
"BUT!! I am Baptist!" ~Dana 

 
“ It is hard to believe that it has been almost 10 years since I was in KS 
but I will always remember your commitment to the Scriptures and the 
clear teaching of the Word.” ~Jason 

 
“We miss CTR!!  Everyone there has made a huge impact on our lives...” ~Liz 

 
“ I still remember your family's and your kindness to me as I made my way through training at Fort Riley those many years 
ago.  In fact, each time I receive your newsletter I am reminded of not only your kindness but the strength and encourage-
ment it was to me at such a difficult and challenging time in my life... But now... I need your prayers once more.  I am off to 
Afghanistan... Amy and our 5 children will have to be without me from March through June. We're not promised an easy 
life here on earth, but we are assured of His absolute sovereignty and ultimate plans for our good.” ~Gary 
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This semester we’ve seen several students step up for leadership, one of the 
guys I’ve been discipling has started reading the Bible regularly for the first 
time, and other students have also been learning to trust God more and more in 
their lives. With only being at half-staff, we have dropped a couple balls, espe-
cially when it comes to training students in evangelism and discipling the stu-
dent leaders. Pray for me and the other staff this spring as we try to refocus our 
efforts in these areas. 
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Before our engagement to be married, I (Nate) told Paula that since I had dedicated my life to missions, I wanted her to go 
on a mission project to explore God’s calling in that kind of ministry. While in Chile that summer, she bought rings for 
our wedding! Even though God has not led us overseas long-term, it is our goal to send each of our children on a mission 
trip to explore the call of missions for themselves. I took Josh and Beni to Mexico in 2003, then Amos and Peter to Costa 
Rica in 2012, and now I’m planning to go to Uruguay with Grace Anne and Irene. Would you please pray for God to 
provide the funds and to cause the logistics to come together for us to visit our friends, Ray & Michelle Call, who are 
planting a church in a suburb of Montevideo? If you want to contribute, donations earmarked for this mission trip can be 
made through our church.  
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“I gonna wrap dis scissor, and when Amos open up he birthday present, he gonna say, ‘What? A 
scissor?’ and that gonna be funny!” Maggie (age 3) played her first practical joke today for big 
brother’s 21st birthday. It ain’t easy being the youngest of 12 children, but Maggie’s got the 
chutzpah to thrive!  Beloved of her siblings, she can be found snuggled up with any one of them 
during the day or night – although chances are about 50-50 whether it’s a fight or a happy play 
with Jed, the next-oldest. (Not that she and Jed don’t love each other, though. When there’s 
chore-reward candy to spare, they will often save a piece of candy to give to the other.) Please 
pray that this busy little girl’s attention will be captured by the Lord Jesus as she grows up! 
 

 
·  Thanks for praying us through winter cold season; could you pray us through spring allergy season next? 
·  Praise God for a wonderful family vacation over Christmas and for renewed ministry vision for this year. Nate’s new 

sermon series on Leviticus has started well, and he would appreciate prayer for wisdom in developing some exciting 
new outreaches with parishioners. (And praise God for 10 years as a church!) 

·  Praise God for the good family band concert tour this January – and for the many more requests we’ve received to 
perform concerts; please pray for wisdom in deciding which gigs to accept and which to decline. 

·  Praise God for the free offer of a gently-used car to replace the station wagon we had to junk at the beginning of the 
year! Please pray that our minivan with the cracked head will hold out for transportation until we can pick up the 
“new” car this summer! (And thank God that the 15-passenger van is still going strong!) 

·  Please keep praying for God to give all our older children (Josh, Beni, Amos, Peter, Grace Anne, and Irene) wisdom 
as they make big decisions in life, from higher education to jobs to marriage partners – more on that later! 
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